
 

For Local 8 Members at Northwest Justice Project 
 

November 10, 2020 
 

Survey Response: 
 
Thanks to all members who responded to our survey regarding layoff 
language and for providing feedback on the Employer's proposal.  For 
those who couldn't attend last week's union meeting where we 
reviewed the survey results, you can access them here. 
 
Mark Your Calendars: 
 
We're going to start holding monthly union meetings the first Thursday 
of each month, at 5pm, via zoom. If we find we don't need to meet as 
frequently, we will work with the membership to adjust the schedule 
accordingly. Our next meeting will be at 5pm on Thursday, December 
3rd.  I'll follow this message up with a standing calendar invite that 
includes the Zoom meeting info. 
 
In Solidarity, 
 
Valarie Peaphon  
Union Representative 
OPEIU LOCAL 8 
Pronouns: She /Her 

Email: valarie@opeiu8.org 

Phone: 206-441-8880 x103 

https://opeiu8.org/Portals/opeiu8/Employer%20Updates%202020/NJP%20Layoff%20Procedures%20Survey%20Results%2011.5.20.pdf?ver=2020-11-10-181110-317
mailto:valarie@opeiu8.org


Fax: 206-441-0207 

 

  

 


